
Scackleton Action Group Report – January 2022 

 

Last Action Group Meeting 29th January, 2020. April 2020 meeting cancelled due to COVID-19.  

Next meeting –January 2022 – delayed due to Omicron variant. Will aim for April 2022 prior to the market café. 

 

St George’s Church is available for meetings, both Parish Council & Action Group meetings.  

 

Pinfold 

• New sign still to be installed.  

Promoting a cleaner & healthier village 

• New signage for dog fouling to be put up as some need replacing due to damage. 

• Ryedale Council have offered Scackleton a free tree. Do not get any say in which type of tree we get. Steve 

Britland & Nicole Robson have identified some potential sites, but will review once we know what sort of 

tree we are getting. 

• Cherry Coward purchased daffodil bulbs for the village to allow the in-filling of gaps that had been apparent 

last Spring. Planted by Cherry, Wendy Swann & Paul Swann in December. 

• The Parish Council purchased salt grit for Hovingham and Scackleton. Scakleton is to receive 0.5 Tonne. Rob 

Matthews is due to collect it and to deposit it by the large yellow grit bin. 

Traffic in the village 

• The new signs for Scackleton & Coulton banks have gone up at either end of the village. The signs are bright 

yellow. NYCC will review the traffic situation with the village to see if these cut down the lorries through the 

village. If they do not, then the additional sign could be placed at the start of the bank near Town End Farm. 

Nicole has emailed out to residents about the new signage and has asked for feedback on the lorry traffic.  

Communication within the village 

• Circulating the weekly Hovingham & Scackleton Village Diary by email primarily. Occasionally on the notice 

board. 

• Neighbourhood watch emails are being emailed out. 

Community Events & Fund Raising 

• Still suspended for now. Will be 2022 before we can realistically restart them. 

Hovingham Market & Cafes 

• Scackleton Action Group will be doing the May Market Café – 7th May, 2022. 

Queen Elizabeth’s Platinum Jubilee 

• Scackleton to determine whether they join in with Hovingham or not. Nicole & Steve were not residents in 

the village 10 years ago. Update at the next PC meeting. 

• St George’s Church will host a beacon for the national celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee at Church 

Farm on 2nd June, 2022. 

Scackleton Community Support Group 

• The Scackleton Community Support Group is still in situ for the village, with volunteers from the village still 

happy to be part of it. Shopping and prescription collection is still being undertaken for a few residents until 

such time as they feel able to go back to “normal”. Many thanks again to the Scackleton volunteers. 


